

Republic of the Philippines Department of Education Region VII, Central Visayas



DIVISION OF CEBU PROVINCE

Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City

March 22, 2017

Division Memorandum: No 193 S. 2017

URGENT SUBMISSION: DATA ON SCHOOLS IN ARMED CONFLICT AREAS

To: OIC, Assistant Superintendents **Education Supervisors / Coordinators** District Supervisors / OICs Elementary and Secondary School Heads

- Attached is Urgent Memorandum:" Data on Schools in Armed Conflict 1. Areas", involved in armed conflict situations from 2013 to 2017.
- Submission of data to this Office is expected tomorrow, March 23, 2017.(Attn: 2. Engr. Ester S. Roldan, DRR Focal Person and contact cellphone number 09236779769 or e mail to jmsr ting@yahoo.com).
- 3. Immediate dissemination and strict compliance of this Memorandum is directed.

NGTUD, Ed.D., CESO VI



REPUBLIKA NG PILIPINAS REPUBLICOT THE PHILIPINES KAGAWARAN NG EDUKASYON DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION REHIYON VII, GITNANG VISAYAS REGION VII, CENTRAL VISAYAS Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City



URGENT!!!

MEMORANDUM

TO

Schools Division Superintendents of Region VII

SUBJECT

URGENT SUBMISSION: Data on Schools in Armed Conflict Areas

DATE

March 20, 2017

The Honorable Secretary of Education Leonor Magtolis Briones has designated Undersecretary for Administration to represent the department and the country to the Second International Conference on Safe Schools on March 28-29, 2017 at Buenos Aires, Argentina.

The Safe Schools Conference is an inter-governmental commitment to protect students, teachers, schools and universities during armed conflicts.

In view of this, you are hereby requested to submit a list of schools (if any) in your area of jurisdiction that have been involved in armed conflict situations from 2013 to 2017. The involvement includes either being within 500m to 1 kilometer distance from the presence of armed combatants at any given time, having classes suspended as a consequence of nearby armed conflict, or having school administrators, teachers, students and/or service providers prevented from going to the schools and/or performing their school-related works.

The report should include the names of schools, addresses, number of students affected, incidences, number of days or period, and involved armed combatants.

Schools which will not be submitting reports will be listed as schools free from disturbances of armed conflict since 2013.

Please email your report to Miss Ida F. Cabantan, Supervising Admin. Officer (email add: idafcabantan@yahoo.com) on or before March 23, 2017, for consolidation.

Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum is desired.

VICTOR V. YNTIG Chief Administrative Officer Officer-in-Charge

Chief VVG/Ms.kfa Page1-2017 Office Memo